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Here in Guyana the Divine Principle teachings 

are really making headway. Many people are 

responding daily, and are accepting. Many more 

people who have heard chapter 12 and are 

studying the deeper aspects spend weekends 

with us. We are hoping to have a bigger center 

that they could all move in. 

 

A young writer from the Ministry of 

Information in Guyana is now living 

permanently with us, and has promised to 

dedicate his life to the movement. Mansei! 

 

World Day celebrations were held on Sunday 

3rd June. After saying the pledge the Family 

went to the Holy Ground, and there each one 

experienced some spiritual phenomena. What 

we saw clearly showed us how the Spirit World 

is working overtime to convince us how 

important a time we are in, and the urgency of it 

all. 

 

On arrival back to the center we prepared for 

our usual Sunday morning service, which helps 

us quite a lot in winning people to our 

movement. After the service we commenced 

our celebrations which continued throughout 

the day. Several dishes were served including 

our beloved pulgogi and kimchi, etc. Our Family entertained with singing, community games, skits and 

chapter competition. 

 

On 11th June, the Family started a forty days condition of prayer for God to protect our Families the 

world over, especially our brothers and sisters in America, also for the protection of the righteous seed, 

hoping that soon we will be able to win them over to Father. This condition is also for the Nation of 

Guyana, which is now preparing for General Elections. All our prayers are for peace, harmony and for the 

protection of the righteous seed throughout the world. 

 

Sheila Trotman, a solicitor and non-resident member of our Family, and financial secretary of the 

movement has been very active in spreading the message. She has brought in many people. One is Edna 

Denny, a medium who is giving good testimony to our movement. Sheila gave a talk on Radio G.B.S. 

"Everybody's Talking", which was greatly appreciated. Many who heard the talk were greatly stimulated. 

 

Presently nine of us are on a special fast indemnity for a new center that we are in the process of 

bargaining for and for those who have just heard all twelve chapters.  
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